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Sunshine, birds, bees, and pollen! All part of spring in Fanny Bay, as is the release of our coho smolts! The new ten foot tanks worked a treat in handling chum fry and before they knew it, it was time for release. This was accomplished basically by pulling the plug in the bottom of the tank and flushing the little ones into the fish ladder and out to the creek, all 185,500! A heck of a lot easier than transport in tanks and buckets. It felt great to see how well everything worked after about a year and a half of hard work from our volunteers.
The Wilfred crew have reported that the pinks, all one million of them (less 25,000 that went to Chef Creek) are also well on their way to Wilfred Creek. Survival of eggs has been outstanding this year because of clean water and no problems with siltation. Perhaps we’ll see a bumper crop in a couple of years? Many thanks to all the volunteers who made the weekly trek to the hatchery to take water temperatures and ensure the flow was not constricted in any way.
Ponding of newly hatched coho went off without a hitch — and now they are waiting for the 1½  year old smolts to vacate the bigger tanks! The smolts will be released to Rosewall Creek at different times in May, starting with our festival ”The River Never Sleeps”. Children (of all ages) love to release the fish to the creek and we have lots of them to say goodbye to. Our festival is on Sunday May 4 from 10 am to 3 pm with plenty of things for kids and adults to see and do. There are new attractions this year and of course our very “family friendly” concession with entertainment by some very enthusiastic fiddlers. Hope to see you there. It is a great opportunity to see what our volunteers do for salmon and their habitat. For more information, please visit our website at www.fbses.ca.
AGM is on Thursday May 8th at 7pm at the Rosewall Hatchery, everyone welcome!

If you would like to help and see what is happening at the hatchery, our hours of operation are Wednesdays and Saturdays 9 am to 12 pm, Rosewall Creek on Berray Road.
